

Iowa County Humane Society (ICHS) Newsletter PawPrints March 2018

Contents

A Letter from the Editor	1
Upcoming Fundraising Events	
and Volunteer Needs	2
Adoptions	3
Special Pets	3
Success Stories	

A Letter From The Editor... Spring is here –

finally - or shall I say that spring is sort of here? It is still too

cold, windy and 'blah' outside for me to stop complaining. To me, this has been the longest winter that I can remember – mostly because of the cold. I was surprised to see in the WSJ newspaper that this winter came in as the 23rd coldest winter on record out of the past 70 winters. I'm sure that information is accurate but it sure seemed like it was colder than that! And although I'm not a snow enthusiast, the lack of snow was disappointing. The couple of 'larger' snowfalls that we had were followed by warmer

temperatures and so the snow melted in a couple of days. This couldn't have been in the best interests of the farmers and alfalfa fields. I'm impatiently waiting to see some green poking through the earth – and it doesn't have to be in my yard – green in anybody's yard will suffice. BTW – for those of you who remember Oscar (I brought him home in the fall of 2015) – here I am complaining about the cold and he is out sunbathing on the sidewalk – maybe I should join him.

OK – enough complaining.



Let's move on to some exciting news... As you read this letter it is important to remember that I am a volunteer and these are MY thoughts.

Donations Needed for Flooring Fund!

As most of you know, ever since we purchased our current facility in 2012, we've been chipping away at necessary building updates and improvements for safety, long term cost savings, and in general, to be able to best utilize the space for our needs. Back in 2015 we were able to put in new flooring in the front reception area and the back offices, but put a hold on updating the flooring in other areas, such as the main cat area ("Whisker City"), the other cat rooms, meet and greet rooms, utility rooms, and back hallways. Unfortunately, the time has now come to tackle the worn-out flooring in those areas as well due to safety concerns and in order to help us maintain our high standard of sanitation for the animals.

To some it may seem that new flooring was an unnecessary expense but if you look at these two 'before' pictures, you can see that the floor was in need of attention. The floor tiles must have been installed at least 35 years ago but it wasn't just a matter of aesthetics. Even after the floor had been mopped – if you hadn't actually seen someone mopping – you wouldn't know that the floor had just been cleaned. It is a project that we had been talking about for the past few years so it is so good to finally have it completed. The dog kennel will need new flooring eventually but there are other improvements that need to be completed in the kennel area before a new floor can be installed. Here are a couple of 'before and after' pictures:









What a difference – wouldn't you agree? We will be having an Open House in April to show off the recent improvements. There is more information on the upcoming Open House elsewhere in the newsletter. Hope to see you there.

January and February were fantastic months for adoptions which allowed for the installation of the flooring to move forth. *Angel's Wish* made their annual late winter visit and took our "teenagers" and a few of the adult cats so ICHS's cat population was approximately 25 cats at

the time of the flooring project. I don't know if I ever remember us having so few cats!

Our next project will focus on the outdoor holding kennels and play yards for the dogs. The Building and Grounds Committee will be working on this project. If you have ideas or would like to help, please let us know by contacting the office.

Lastly, the annual Board of Director's meeting was March 12 and as a result of that meeting, we have some newly elected board members. They include: Cyd Bickford, Alayna Husom, Dawn Van Epps and Joselyn Van Ruyven. These ladies join Judy Lindholm, Louanna Schulte, Mike Van Sicklen and John Mutschler. It appears to me that our animals and organization are in very "good hands". If you have any suggestions or ideas about the content of ICHS PAWPRINTS, please contact me, Terri Davis, at roadhogbiker@gmail.com

Upcoming Fundraising Events and Volunteer Needs

Just a reminder that ICHS is always looking for volunteers to help with the planning and implementation of our fundraisers. Our goal is to have enough volunteers so that each individual would only have to help plan and/or work at one event per year. So...if you would like to get involved with the planning and organizing of 2018's fundraisers, please contact the shelter for more details. We hope to hear from you!!!

April 8, 15, 22, & 29- Canine Good Citizen Spring Session Fundraiser - ICHS will be holding our Spring CGC class session during the month of April with classes every Sunday. Class will be from 1PM to 3PM, with the certification test on the last Sunday (4/29). The cost for this session is just \$60. Sign up now, spots are limited and usually fill up fast!

April 20 and 21- ICHS Annual Garage Sale Fundraiser - Please join us for our annual spring garage sale! We'll be open from 8am-2pm each day. We'll have TONS of great deals on new and lightly used animal items (dog & cat crates, toys, bowls, beds, collars, etc.), as well as everything else you'd expect at a garage sale! Want to help raise money for ICHS? We are now accepting garage sale donations such as furniture, household items, electronics, jewelry, etc. Please only bring us items that are in good condition and functional- if you're not sure, call ahead and ask! Thank you!

April 21- Bake Sale & Open House - In conjuction with the second day of our garage sale we will be having a bake sale and open house at ICHS. Come see what we've been working on lately- there are lots of building improvements to see and cute animals to pet! The Bake sale will be open from 8am-2pm, the open house will be open from 10am-2pm.

May 4- Dueling Pianos Benefit - Please join us once again at the Deer Valley Lodge for a wonderful evening of music, laughs, and good friends! Our fundraiser with the Fun Pianos! last year was a wonderful success, and we're hoping for an ever bigger and better event this time around! Tables of 8 are \$295, tables of 10 are \$355, and individual tickets are available as well for \$40. Please keep in mind, this event is better with a table full of friends to laugh and sing with!

May 19 and 26 – ICHS Annual Plant Sale Fundraiser – 8:30am - 12:00pm both days. The plant sale will feature a large variety of both annuals and perennials.

Please visit our website at www.ichs.net for more details on any of the events listed above.

January & February Adoptions

January				February			
Cats			Dogs	Cats			Dogs
Siggy ⊚	Bock	Alex+	Ridge	Etta	Sardine+	Skye*	Flash
Killian	Gibson	Max+	Wrex	Cleo ⊚ ⊙	Calypso*+	Yoda	Kodiak
Hemlock	Martini	Gloria ⊕	Papaya	Bubba	Rhea*+	Fredrick Douglass	Ki
Manhatten	Jebediah	Puma	Mic	Modo	Janus*+	Eddie ⊕	Davina
Cranberry ⊕	Lala*	Quasi	Lucy	Kestrel	Skittles*+	Alisha	Nissa
Miu Miu	Dior*	Nili		Amber+	Twink*+	Wrangler+	Luther
Tom Collins	Pria+	Freud		Alexa+	Katana+	Andi+	Jolene
Salty Dog*	Tammy+	Greere		Zinfandel+	Quela+	Mimosa+	
Fendi	Tomas+	Mojito*		Mickey Slim*+	Froyo+	Celine+	
Brynn	Frankie+			Rob Roy*+	Laina+	Carter*+	
Carmelo+	Raven			Fanya+	Celie	Helix+	

^{* =} kitten

Special Pets

We all know that all animals are 'special' but the animals featured in this section are indeed special. These are 'special needs' animals. The special person/family who adopts one of these animals knows that this may/may not be the long-term relationship which we hope for when we open our hearts and homes to a new family member. These animals 'forever homes' with us may be just for a short time before they move on...But, nevertheless, these animals need a home and a loving family just as we all do. Are you possibly the family that could provide a home for one of these animals? If not, do you know of a family who could provide a loving home for these animals? If so, please come out to ICHS and find out more about these animals from the ICHS staff.

FIV Kitty – Chiclet



Chiclet is a young kitty – about 5 years old. She is a torti with a stubby tail and is front declawed. She is a sweetie! I have not had the pleasure to spend time with her, but I have been told that she does love to play – not so much with a person but that she plays by herself and is very entertaining to watch. She is a bit shy so once she settles into a home setting, it is fairly certain that her true personality will reveal itself and that YOU will find her to be a little "love bug".

Although we call FIV cats "special", there really are no special considerations when adopting any of these three kitties. If it wasn't for the FIV+ sign on their cages, you wouldn't have a clue that they have FIV! They must be kept indoors. They may live with other indoor cats since FIV is not easily passed between cats (it would be best if your other cat(s) are good-natured and amicable to a new pal). FIV is primarily spread by serious bite wounds so if you have other cats, it is important to properly introduce FIV cats to the others (but you would do that with any cat that you bring home). It is also important to keep them free from stress so a quiet home would be best. So...Chiclet needs a home.

FeLV Kitties

ICHS has NO FeLV cats at the moment – YIPPEE!

^{+ =} transferred to Angel's Wish

^{© =} denotes animal has been at ICHS for over a year/has special needs/or is elderly

Success Stories



Just wanted to update everyone on **Lucie!** We've had her for about a month now and she is the perfect addition to our family! She is such a sweetheart and loves, loves, loves to cuddle. Originally, we didn't think she liked to play with toys but she has come around and now loves to play fetch. Thank you so much for choosing my boyfriend and I to adopt her!



This is **Chalupa**, previously **Etta!**We just adopted her about 2 weeks ago. She has adjusted well, and we love her personality. She cracks us up laughing everyday! And don't worry, she does not have full access to the fridge. We caught her doing that and had to get a pic! She is spunky, energetic and loving. We love her.





Hi, here is an update on "Gloria" (I will probably change her name but I haven't found the right one yet). Her first couple days here were a bit rough, I had a hard time getting her to eat, and I ended up taking her to the e-vet just to make sure she was OK. After another day or two she started coming around and things have been improving a lot

since. She became friends with the other cat, Yuki, within a couple weeks, and while they aren't sleeping in a cuddle pile yet, they are eating together and play-chasing each other around the house. She is now a very good eater! She stands up and cries for food when she hears the bags come out. She is pretty friendly with me, accepting pets but not yet running up to me for attention all that much. She did however sit on my lap for the first time the other day and seemed to really enjoy it. I'll be sure to send at least a few more updates when I get some more cute pictures and have a name for her. :) Thank you again for helping me find her, I think she is starting to settle in and enjoy herself!



Just an update on **Armando** and **MacDuff** (Previously **Briar**). They get along wonderfully. And are super happy little boys.



Gallagher is doing great. He accepted the dogs very quickly and will hang out with them in close quarters and sniff their paws, etc. He has tried to take a swing at their wagging tails every now and then, which is hilarious. No issues! The dogs think he's funny when he gets the urge to go racing into another room at full speed, for no apparent reason. He seems content and purrs whenever I pat him or pick him up, and when he climbs on my pillows at night. Pillow hog!



Diana is going great! Since the weather has been nice we've been going on long walks and playing in the backyard. When we're in the house her favorite thing to do is nap on the couch. She's getting better about not jumping. We are keeping her away from other animals as she does not play well with them yet.



Alumni Indy (Mic) adopted in 2018 and Riley (Reagen) adopted in 2015 are doing great. They get along well together and are having a blast playing together. They love to cuddle and look out the windows. Indy has gained a lot of confidence in the last few months and will be attending Canine Good Citizen class in April.